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Winnebago County Boat Launch Use Permit Information 

All users launching a watercraft (boats, jet skis, canoes, kayaks, etc.) at Winnebago County Boat Landings 
are required to pay the launch use fee. 
 
Purchasing Locations: 

• Online: Winnebago County Parks website (permit stickers are mailed to you) 
o winnebagocountywi.gov /parks 

• Boat Landing Pay Stations: every boat landing has a pay station 
o You must bring your temporary pass receipt into the Parks Department office within 14 days to 

receive your permit sticker 
• Winnebago County Parks Department: 625 E County Rd Y, Suite 500, Oshkosh 

o Hours: M-F, 8AM to 4:30PM 
• Winnebago County Clerk's Office: 112 Otter Ave., Oshkosh 

o Hours: M-F, 8AM to 4:30PM 
• Festival Foods:  2415 Westowne Ave., Oshkosh 

o Customer Service Counter Hours: Daily, 7AM to 9PM 
• Fish Tales Bait and Tackle: 4050 County Hwy A, Oshkosh 

o Hours: Daily, 5AM to 6PM 
 

Fees: County 
Resident 

Non-County 
Resident 

Senior Citizen (County 
Resident and 55+) 

Daily Permit $7 $7 $7 
Annual Permit $35 $45 $30 
Three-Year Permit $75 $100 $60 
Three-County Permit (second 
permits not available for this sticker) $50 (Resident or Non-Resident) 

 
Second Permits: 
When purchasing an initial permit sticker, a second (supplemental) sticker is available for an additional vehicle 
owned by the same individual (proof of ownership is required). Second stickers are only available at the 
Winnebago County Parks Department. 
 
Replacement Permits: 
Available at the Winnebago County Parks Department only. Remove the old sticker from your windshield and bring 
it with you to obtain a replacement sticker – even if the sticker comes off in pieces, we still need the old sticker. 
There is no charge for replacement stickers, if you bring in your old sticker. 
 
Background: Ordinance No. 19.24(11) 
The Boat Launch Use Permit Program supplies the county with a stable source of funding allowing it to provide a 
high standard of care for the boat landing properties (Winnebago County has seven boat landings throughout the 
county). To facilitate this process, all revenue from the program is directed towards an account reserved for 
maintaining and improving Winnebago County boat landings. 
 
Winter Launch Use: 
There is no charge for using Winnebago County boat landings during the winter season (typically mid-November to 
mid-March). There is a significant difference in cost during the winter compared to the summer. Considerations 
would include providing more year-round services. Summer maintenance includes mowing, placing portable 
bathrooms, cleaning permanent bathrooms, installing/removing floating piers, installing/removing kayak 
launches, monitoring launches with a ranger, installing/removing buoys, etc. Winter maintenance only includes 
clearing a portion of the parking lot for emergency services (police and fire) access to the water. 
 
Overnight Parking: Overnight parking at Winnebago County boat landings is not allowed. 


